

April 21, 2011

Student Government Association Meeting Minutes

April 21, 2011 7:00 PM

1. Call to Order
2. Roll Call
3. Approval of the Minutes
 - a. KC will begin sending out a reminder e-mail to read the minutes on the Wiki.
 - b. Approval of last week's minutes will be postponed to next week.
4. Committee Reports
 - a. Student Services
 - i. Hannah called about information regarding summer storage, but has yet to hear back.
 - ii. Meeting with Chuck Wagers at 3PM tomorrow and will be discussing the availability of reusable bags.
 - b. Public Relations
 - i. The SGA Newsletter will be put on tables in Lowry and Old Main Cafe.
 - ii. Each committee head should send a short (2-3 sentence) blurb about who is on the committee and what it does.
 - iii. This committee needs more people. Stephen, Baba, and Molly will be joining the committee.
 - c. Academic Affairs
 - i. Educational Policy Committee needs a second SGA representative to attend meetings 4:15-6 PM every Wednesday afternoon.
 - ii. Motion by the Academic Affairs Committee to appoint Kevin and Molly to be the representatives. Second by Hannah. Approved by voice vote.
 - d. Student Advocacy (no update)
 - e. Outreach and Diversity Affairs
 - i. The Art Wall has been reserved September 3rd-9th.
 - ii. Every third Thursday of the month, Fireside Chats will take place in the meeting place within the Pit.
 - f. Grounds Crew Committee
 - i. Letter to Lori has been written and will be sent out.
 - g. Woodle Committee
 - i. Survey will be sent out during the last week of classes to the student body regarding opinions on the ideal course management system. Please take the survey and encourage your friends to do so.
5. Old Business
6. New Business
 - a. New Bill of Rights Ad-hoc
 - i. Motion by the Cabinet to form an Ad-hoc to construct a Bill of Rights. Approved by voice vote. Josh will chair the committee. Gus, Ty, Cassie, and Steve will be members of this committee.
7. Open Discussion
 - a. Office Painting
 - i. We will be painting the office the weekend of 4/29-5/1 and we will be doing EI Camps for dinner one of those nights.
 - ii. Hannah and KC will be picking up the paint and supplies from the Paint Shop.
 - b. Green House Merging Idea
 - i. Awareness of social and environmental costs of selling bottled water on campus.
 - ii. Motion by Gus to form an ad-hoc committee regarding bottled water to also include members of Green House. Monday at 7PM. Second by Hannah R. Members will include Sam, Hannah, Kevin, Gus, Maria, Josh, and KC.
 - c. COW Card design
 - d. Dickinson Idea
 - i. Idea presented by Kevin in which SGA would promote the creation of a iPhone/Android app that contains college calendar information regarding events, dining hall menus, etc.
 - ii. Decided that this is a great idea, but should be pursued in the next academic year as there is little time left in the semester.
 - e. Coffee and Cookies in the Library
 - i. We will be getting cookies from Troyer's as well as coffee and hot water beverages.
 - ii. Josh made a motion to spend a maximum of \$250 per day in order to utilize the outside catering policy. Second by Hannah. Approved 15-0-0.
 - iii. KC and Stephen will be helping out with the event.
8. Announcements
 - a. Hannah talked to *The Voice* about the article that was written regarding the Round Tables.
 - b. Beall Avenue Traffic Light Committee
 - i. We will have to hire someone to count the number of pedestrians crossing the street between the hours of 6AM and 6PM in hopes that a traffic light can be put in.
9. Adjournment
 - a. Motion by Sam.
 - b. Second by Amiel.
 - c. Approved by voice vote.